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Little Villagers Annual General Meeting (AGM)
07th November 2013

Present:
Drew McLellan; Nikki Thom; Jane Yates; Rona Broom; Sharon Wilkinson; Anita Bainbridge; Lynda Peel
Apologies:

Elaine Mackie; Diane Robertson
Welcome 

Chair warmly welcomed parents to the meeting.

Chair’s Update
Drew advised those at the meeting that the club has had a good year in terms of child and parent satisfaction, however, not financially – Jane will provide more information in the Treasurers update.
An on-going focus is the recent introduction of the government backed breakfast club within the school. Little Villagers has seen a significant reduction in breakfast club places being taken up as a result of the school run breakfast club. We have therefore reduced staffing for the morning session in order to make this area more cost effective. The school run club has funding until the end of this school year and at that point we may see an increase in requests for places.
Treasurer’s update
Jane advised that the year-end accounts have been signed off by the accountant.  As a result the next step is for the accounts to be uploaded onto OSCR (Organisation of Scottish Charities Regulator).
Jane stated that the accountant had completed our accounts for tax year 2013/2014 and we made a loss of circa £13000 (after tax refund). In 2012/2013 we made a loss of £4500. As a result there will be no pay rise for the staff. Additionally the club needs to look at the fees we charge to ensure that this amount of loss does not happen again. Sharon has compiled information which details the areas where we make significant losses each year. The primary areas that need immediate focus are Friday afternoons and Easter / October holiday clubs. This will be discussed in more detail at the next committee meeting.

Election of Office-Bearers

Chair – Drew has now completed his two years as Chair but was happy to continue in this role and as a result he was nominated by Jane and seconded by Rona
Treasurer – Jane has also completed her two years as Treasurer but was happy to continue in the role and as a result she was nominated again by Drew and seconded by Anita

Secretary – Rona has been secretary for 1 year and will continue this role for a 2nd year
New Members Elections
Drew explained that for legal purposes a minimum of 5 people were required for the committee to be able to make decisions. At the moment, there are 7 committee members and therefore new members would be desirable. Theresa Dinnes and Graeme Bell both offered their services to the club in this regard, Drew nominated them both and Jane seconded that nomination.
A very warm welcome to them both and we look forward to seeing them at the next committee meeting

AOCB
There was no other business for this meeting
Thanks
Drew thanked parents for coming and supporting the club
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